CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                         21st  November, 2016.

Present:  Cllrs:  Brynley Morris (Chairman), Jill Morgan, David Raymond, Gerald Thomas, Roger Lamb, 

                         Alan Price
Apologies:  C Cllr. David Rees



1. Minutes 
The minutes of the  last meeting held on the 24th October, 2016, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr. A Price and seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.

2. Matters Arising
· Planning Aid Wales meeting feedback.  Cllrs. Morris and Raymond attended.and it was a very useful meeting. A common criticism is that there is no feedback about Council comments on planning applications – Pembs C Council will look at addressing this.

· Abercastle footpath – Cllr. Price has been in touch with Phil Lees and the path will be improved.

· Internal Auditor - still required.

· PCC – reply received from Matt Cloud re the locked gate at Castle Cenlas.  The Clerk will put Mr. Cloud in touch with Cllr. Price who will ask Jonathan Martin who originally reported the gate to clarify where it is.
· Remembrance Sunday – Cllr. Price congratulated Cllr. Jill Morgan on her delivery of the remembrance service.   It was well attended.   Work on the church is proceeding well.
· Twinning Committee social evening – Cllr. Morris attended on behalf of the Council.
3. FINANCE 
     Account information:    Balance of the current account as at 31st October, 2016 - £3716.94

 
     Payments requested:   JCP Solicitors - £150.00 – see 6(c) 

                                          PCC (contribution to Code of Conduct advert) - £30.00
                                          PCC business rates toilet facility - £88.86
                                          Mathry Community Hall Christmas Event - £75.00

     Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.
4. PLANNING
5. CORRESPONDENCE  

a)   PCC – reply from Ray Kirk – Planning Officer re Clerk’s query about the status of the planning     

  application for the advertising board for the Farmers Arms on the A487 (16/0284/AD) received.  
  The application has been withdrawn.
b)   Llewellyn Humpreys – letter re proposal by Top Taverns to purchase one of the village greens in 

  Mathry and map of same received from Mr. Andrews.  The Clerk was keeping Mr. Andrews   

  informed.
c)   JCP Solicitors – Letter of Engagement, Client Information and bill to register the public toilet with 

  the Land Registry received.

d)   Western Power Distribution – Temporary Unmetered Connection for Festive Lighting information 
  received.   Given to Cllr. Price to be passed on to Brian Price.








e)   PCC – email confirming that the Mathry toilet facility is being run by the Mathry Community Hall 

f)   Committee and that small business rate relief has been allowed received.  No business rates are   

  therefore payable apart from the initial period from July to October this year.  Charitable rate 

  relief is also being applied for.
g)   PCC – email reply from Matt Pyart re conservation area restrictions received which are simply:     

      a need to protect or enhance the character of the designated conservation area 
      the need to apply conservation area consent for the demolition of any building above 115  

      cubic meters 

      some additional controls on the felling of trees.
h)   Mathry Community Hall Committee – letter of support for purchase of the village greens received.

6. VILLAGE GREEN

The Clerk had been in touch with Edward Harries, solicitor to the University of Wales, about the delay in the sale of the village greens which has been due to problems with the Land Registry. The caution has still to be removed.   It is understood that the owner of the Farmers Arms has put in a bid for the strip of village green adjacent to the public house.   Cllr. Alan Price  proposed that Mr. Jason Slater 
and Barry Williams of the Mathry Village Community Forum be invited to a future Community Council meeting to discuss the use of the Greens.  Seconded by Cllr.  David Raymond.  The Clerk was asked to check whether both sides of the village green have the same constraints.  Cllr. Price had spoken with other Councillors who had agreed that he should ask organisations in the village for letters of support for the CC to purchase the village greens.   A letter had been received from the Mathry Community Hall Committee.


7. REGISTER OF INTERESTS

8. STANDING ORDERS MEETING 
A short meeting had been held to look at reviewing the standing orders.   The Clerk would draft some new Standing Orders for discussion at a future Council meeting.

9. PUBLIC TOILET

Lease Registration with the Land Registry, Business Rates and taking over by Mathry Community Hall Committee.  JCP Solicitors – land registry registration of toilet facility.  The fee has been paid, the land is being registered and the solicitors will advise on a legal document between the Mathry Community Hall Committee and the Mathry Community Council

10. CASTLEMORRIS

Llwyn Celyn – the bottom side of the car park is flooding in heavy rain.   Cllr. R Lamb proposed that the Clerk contact C Cllr. David Rees about it .  Seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.
Signed  …………………………………………

Date  ……………………………………..
.
